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Via Fax: (717) 214-9292 and Regular Mail
Cyrus Pitre, Esquire December 29, 2008
Chief Enforcement Counsel

Bureau of Investigations and Enforcement
Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board

PO Box 69060

Harrisburg, PA 17106-9060

Re: PGCB Docket #42824 (Application of HSP Gaming, L.P. for
Additional Time to Make Slot Machines Available to Play)

Dear Mr. Pitre:

On behalf of my client, Casino-Free Philadelphia, we would like to bring to your
attention the following matters relative to HSP’s application for additional time to open

its slots parlor along the Delaware River waterfront in the Philadelphia neighborhoods of
Fishtown and Northern Liberties:

1. HSP’s filing is improper and should be stricken

HSP’s application should be stricken because 1t 1s an unverified application
containing averments of fact not currently part of the record. The Board’s regulations (58
Pa. Code § 493a.1.) do not allow for the filing of an unverified application; the
regulations allow for the filing of Complaint or Petitions, both of which require
verification by the party if the pleading contains averments of fact not appearing of
record. 58 Pa. Code § 495a.5. This 1s important because verifications are made pursuant
to 18 Pa. C.S. § 4904 (relating to unsworn falsification to authorities). Therefore, as a
matter of law, the filing should be stricken.

Additionally, aside from this particular instance and its circumstances, good
public policy requires that any request of this sort be submitted in proper form in a
verified Petition. The public controversy, wholly unrelated to HSP, about the licensing of
the Mt. Airy Resort & Casino provides an additional reason for all written averments of
fact made by applicants or licensees to be verified.

In sum, the Board regulations and good public policy require that HSP’s filing be
stricken and that any such request for more time be made via a verified Petition. For

these reasons, we request that the Bureau of Investigations and Enforcement (the “BIE”)
move to strike the filing submitted by HSP.






























